
Dear God, 
 
Jesus, help my eyes to 
see all the good you send for 
me. 
Jesus, help my ears to hear 
calls for help from far and 
near. 
Jesus, help my feet to go in the 
way that you will show. 
Jesus, help my hands to do all 
things loving, kind and true 
 

Amen. 
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TERM ENDS:  
Friday 26th May 

 
SUMMER 2 BEGINS:  

Monday 5th June 

HEADTEACHER NEWS  

Year 6 SATs and Bikeability We are so proud of 

how our Year 6 children approached the SATs, 

last week.  They all had such a mature attitude 

and tried so hard.  The children are now focusing on developing a portfolio of 

writing to showcase and celebrate their wonderfully creative writing talents.   

Week beginning the 22nd May, Year 6 have  Bikeability lessons; learning how to ride 

a bike safely on the road, which is a lovely way to end this half term. 

Good luck to Miss Kane: During celebration assembly, on Friday, we wished good luck 

to Miss Kane as she starts her maternity leave.  Miss Kane was presented with a 

lovely homemade card from the Reception children, flowers and gifts from the staff 

and a Headteacher award from me.  We wish both Miss Kane and her partner, 

George, much joy as they welcome the new addition to their family.  I also need to 

say a big thank you to the Reception parents who lovingly made a basket of baby 

items for Miss Kane.  

Rob Burrow Leeds Marathon:  What a fantastic event 

the Leeds Marathon was! I hope many of you no-

ticed the ASJ/Adel Church ‘Good Luck’ banner on 

Church Lane, made by the children who attended 

the Easter holiday club.  A very special mention goes 

to Mrs Ramsden who completed the marathon and 

Mrs Dean, the half-marathon.  They are both such 

an inspiration! The support of our children and fami-

lies was so appreciated by them both and really helped to keep their spirits high and 

to push on through when legs were tiring.  

Chicks hatch in our Reception class: It has been an eggcellent 

week for our Reception children and much eggcitement with the 

hatching of the chicks.  The chicks launch Reception’s summer 

term topic on ‘Growing’.     

PTA Summer Fayre: Saturday 1st July 11am-2pm is our school 

summer fayre.  Further details to follow. 

PTA end of year summer disco: Save the date for the PTA end of year summer disco 

which will take place on Thursday 13th July.  Again, further details to follow. 

UPCOMING DATES 

HOUSE TEAM WINNERS 
 

 Fountains Abbey             
Non –uniform Day  

Wednesday 17th May 

AIM HIGH WRITING DAY - 
Year 1 and 2                      

Thursday 25th May at Ireland 
Wood Primary school 

https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/reception-class-1
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-1-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-2-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-3-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-4-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-5-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-6-class-page


Congratulations to our 

Well Done and Gold 

Award Children 

 

House Points 

House Team 

Names 

This 

Week’s  

Total  

This half 

term’s total 

Bolton Abbey 374 1724 

Fountains Abbey 358 1829 

Rievaulx Abbey 374 1874 

Kirkstall Abbey  366 1610 
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Our target for whole school attendance is 97% 

Attendance from Sept. to date is: 96.3  

Attendance last week was: 95.1 

 
Attendance since        
September % 

Attendance since last 
week % 

Reception 94.6 95.7 

Year 1 97.2 93.3 

Year 2 97.2 88.3 

Year 3 96.6 95 

Year 4 96.2 96.7 

Year 5 96.6 98.3 

Year 6 95.6 97.2 

https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/reception-class-1
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-1-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-2-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-3-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-4-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-5-class
https://www.adel-st-john.leeds.sch.uk/classes/year-6-class-page


DATES FOR THE DIARY (new dates added in red) 

17thMay Non uniform day for Fountains 

22nd May Y5/6 girls football tournament—Yeadon Westfield 

22-24 May Y6—Bikeability 

24th May Year 3 trip to Leeds City Museum 

25th May AIM High Writers Y1 and 2 

26th May Break up for half term 

5th June Return to school 

12th - 16th 
June 

Healthy Living Week: children to wear sports wear every 
day of the week 

12th June Skipping Workshops YR to Y6 

13th June Y4/5 Bushcraft in school 

14th June Sports Day  - Option1 

15th June Citizen First Aid course  - Year 6 

21st June Sports Day—Option 2 

1st July PTA Summer Fayre 

5th—7th 
July 

Year 6 to Carlton Lodge 

13th July  PTA End of Year School Disco  

19th July Y5 & 6 End of Year Production at 2pm 

20th July  Y5 & 6 End of Year Production at 6.30pm 

25th July  Last day of term.  Summer holidays begin 
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